
RCW 79.22.300  Procedure—Reconveyance back when use ceases. 
Whenever the board of county commissioners of any county shall 
determine that state forestlands, that were acquired from such county 
by the state pursuant to RCW 79.22.040 and that are under the 
administration of the department, are needed by the county for public 
park use in accordance with the county and the state outdoor 
recreation plans, the board of county commissioners may file an 
application with the board for the transfer of such state forestlands.

Upon the filing of an application by the board of county 
commissioners, the department shall cause notice of the impending 
transfer to be given in the manner provided by RCW 42.30.060. If the 
department determines that the proposed use is in accordance with the 
state outdoor recreation plan, it shall reconvey said state 
forestlands to the requesting county to have and to hold for so long 
as the state forestlands are developed, maintained, and used for the 
proposed public park purpose. This reconveyance may contain conditions 
to allow the department to coordinate the management of any adjacent 
public lands with the proposed park activity to encourage maximum 
multiple use management and may reserve rights-of-way needed to manage 
other public lands in the area. The application shall be denied if the 
department finds that the proposed use is not in accord with the state 
outdoor recreation plan. If the land is not, or ceases to be, used for 
public park purposes the land shall be conveyed back to the department 
upon request of the department.  [2004 c 199 § 216; 2003 c 334 § 213; 
1983 c 3 § 195; 1969 ex.s. c 47 § 1. Formerly RCW 76.12.072.]

Part headings not law—2004 c 199: See note following RCW 
79.02.010.

Intent—2003 c 334: See note following RCW 79.02.010.
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